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MTA LEGISLATIVE ALERT

July 13, 2001

TO:

JULIAN BURKE



MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

Federal

Government Relations staff has learned that the Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation and Related Agencies and the Senate Appropriations Committee recommended the following earmarks:  Listed below we have a side-by-side analysis which includes MTA’s request, House and Senate recommendations, which are compared with the original MTA request and the House recommendations:

	MTA’s Request
	House Recommendations
	Senate Recommendations

	$50.1 million – North Hollywood
	$49.6 million
	$9.2 million

	$11.9 million – Eastside/Mid-City 
	$5.5 million – Eastside only
	$10 million – Eastside only

	$10 million – Bus and bus related facilities
	$3.35 million 
	$5 million

	$2 million – Reverse Commute/Job Access
	$2 million
	$2 million


Of particular note in the significant disparity between the MTA’s request and the Senate Committee’s recommendation to the complete the federal commitment to the North Hollywood project.  There are many clerical errors in the Full Senate Appropriations Committee report.  It is MTA’s staff’s understanding that Chairman Byrd (D-WV) will submit a manager’s amendment on the Senate floor specifically to provide funding for U.S. border inspectors for Mexican trucks and to make further technical amendments to the bill.  It is uncertain at this point in time whether the manager’s amendment would include an increase in the north Hollywood project earmark. 

The Senate Appropriations Committee recommendation, if it were to be the final number in a conference report, could have a direct impact on future federal funding for the Eastside and Mid-City/Westside projects.  The MTA is developing a schedule for receipt of federal funding based on the construction schedule for these projects.  If the authority must continue to request North Hollywood project funding over subsequent fiscal years, it would be restricted in the amount of funding it could request for the Eastside and Mid-City/Westside projects.  A delay in federal funding has a direct impact on the construction schedules the Eastside and Mid-City/Westside projects.

According to MTA Capital Planning staff, the MTA would need to finance an additional $2 million per year at a rate of 5% from the $40 million shortfall.  The MTA is the only property that received a severe decrease in the Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation funding recommendation for the FY 2002 Transportation Appropriations bill compared to House funding recommendations.

Government Relations staff is working with the Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation to contact House and Senate Appropriation Chairs, Ranking members and Conference Committee members (upon selection) to correct this funding earmark as soon as possible.  Senator Dianne Feinstein is spearheading this effort on behalf of the MTA in the Senate.  She needs letters of support for the House funding mark of $49.6 million.

We urge MTA Board Members to contact these individuals as soon as possible to share the agency’s concerns.  For your reference, we have attached a phone list.

Should you have any questions, please contact Claudette A. Moody at (213) 922-2237. 
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